
Policies for Specific Areas 

1. General Commercial and Office/Professional designations north of the Raley's Center, and 

at I-80 and King Road. The planning of proposed development on these currently vacant 

properties should be carefully coordinated and integrated to ensure adequate access and circulation 

between Horseshoe Bar Road and King Road. Proposed development shall comply with the 

following standards. 

a. The riparian corridors extending through this area shall be protected consistent with 

the policies in the Conservation of Resources chapter of this General Plan. 

b. Proposed development shall be planned to provide a gradual transition of intensity 

between development adjacent to I-80 and existing commercial, and the neighboring 

residential areas, to minimize the potential for land use conflicts with residential uses, 

and problems for residents. The west General Commercial site should be developed 

with a mixture of land uses consisting of three tiers: general commercial and/or office 

uses should be located adjacent to the Raley's center; low profile office structures 

should be placed in a second tier after the commercial uses; and medium- to medium-

high density residential should be located adjacent to the existing residential areas to 

the north of this site. Any residential uses on the Office/Professional site (the parcel at 

I-80 and King Road) should be developed with shared driveways to minimize access 

points on the new extension of Boyington Road. (See the Circulation Element 

regarding the Boyington Road extension (page 81), and Figure 4-3 (page 85). The 

location/alignment of this extension will be determined at the time subdivision or other 

development of the presently vacant prope1ties is proposed.). 

 


